
APMC Altai Philippines Mining Corporaholl
f DENR MIMAROPA

01 March 2023

Hon. NANETTE B. TANSINGCO
Municipal Mayor 
San Fernando, Romblon

RECORDS SECTION
ItKCKlVKO

□ incoming □ outgoing. 
RV; DATS NO. ■_

Subject: Notice of Transfer of Dump Trucks, Backhoes and Miscellaneous Equipment 
from Mine site and Bato Port to Talaba Base Camp

Dear Mayor Tansingco:

We write your good office concerning the safekeeping and security of the subject 
equipment owned by ALTAI PHILIPPINES MINING CORPORATION (the “APMC”) which 
were utilized in its exploration and related activities at Barangay Espaha.

As you are aware, from January 22, 2023 until February 3, 2023 APMC’s duly 
permitted and lawful transport to its Bato Port of bulk metallurgical sample for testing abroad 
was prevented by unruly anti-mining residents who do not appear to constitute the majority of 
Sibuyan Island population. They blocked the entry to APMC’s port with motorcycles and other 
vehicles. They barricaded the area and rudely engaged APMC’s employees whom they 
threatened with physical harm. Not only that. The tires of APMC’s dump trucks that were 
parked at the vicinity of the port were flattened and their oil tanks werje also damaged. By all 
indications, these were done by these anti-mining forces at the area.

Since the illegal assembly and blockade by anti-mining residents, activists, and 
barangay officials should no longer be prolonged to APMC’s prejudice as they were unlawfully 
preventing APMC from performing a legal transport activity, the rallyists were eventually 
dispersed on February 3, 2023 by the PNP, Their dispersal was not violent contrary to what 
has been reported in mainstream and social media. Their physical resistance naturally caused 
altercation and skirmishes when the PNP personnel were dispersing them to allow the 
passage of APMC’s trucks to the port.

Since issues were raised against the exploration and related activities of APMC and 
the safety of APMC’s personnel including its properties became paramount under the 
circumstances, APMC voluntarily stopped its exploration and related activities as of 
February 6, 2023 and the regulators from the national government were duly informed 
thereof. A copy of APMC’s Notice of voluntary stoppage of exploration and related activities 
to the regulators is attached hereto as Annex “A” for easy reference.

APMC has equipment for exploration activities, among them are dump trucks, back 
hoes and other miscellaneous equipment worth millions of pesos. These equipment needs to 
be consolidated at the Talaba base camp for easier safekeeping and monitoring, and for 
good measure to protect them against possible damage that may bq caused by disgruntled 
parties who are opposed to APMC’s activities.
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